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Select Board Minutes 

         Tuesday, May 9, 2023 
                       7:00pm 

 
 

The Select Board Regular Meeting was held virtually in accordance with Chapter 2 of the Acts of 2023, An 
Act Making Appropriations for the Fiscal Year 2023 to Provide for Supplementing Certain Existing 
Appropriations and for Certain Other Activities and Projects, and signed into law on March 29, 2023, this 
meeting was conducted via remote participation.  
 

Select Board participants:    
Erin McBee, Kara Minar, Charles Oliver, Don Ludwig 
Rich Maiore was absent. 
Town Department participants:   
Town Administrator Tim Bragan, Assistant Town Administrator Marie Sobalvarro and Executive Assistant 
Julie Doucet 
Additional participants: 
Lucy Wallace, Michele Girard 

2022 Report - Nashua, Squannacook, and Nissitissit Rivers Wild & Scenic Stewardship Council 
Council members Lucy Wallace and Michele Girard presented the annual report. They highlighted the 
community grant and land protection grant programs. They have started the conservation breakfasts 
which have been a great success. They encouraged everyone to visit their website.  

Public Communication 
Kathleen Doherty spoke on behalf of the Harvard Educators Association (HEA). Doherty explained the 
HEA will take every opportunity to speak publicly to settle a fair contract expeditiously.   
 

Kellie Carlucci serves as the president of the HEA and is on the negotiators team. She also spoke briefly 
about their intent to settle a fair contract as soon as possible. 
 

Staff Report/Updates (Attachment A) 
 

Act on One Stop Growth grant letters for the DPW Director  
Town Administrator Tim Bragan explained the first letter is for the Devens waterline interconnection. By 
a roll call vote, Oliver – aye, Ludwig – aye, Minar – aye, McBee – aye, the board voted unanimously to 
approve letter. Bragan explained the second letter is for safety improvement on Stow Road. By a roll call 
vote, Minar – aye, Ludwig – aye, Oliver – aye, McBee – aye, the board voted unanimously to approve 
letter. 
 
Climate Initiative Committee appointment 
By a roll call vote, Minar – aye, Ludwig – aye, Oliver – aye, McBee – aye, the board voted unanimously to 
appoint Stacia Donahue as associate member to the HCIC.  
 

Ginny Thurston Scholarship  
Don Ludwig and Charles Oliver volunteered to review the letters of interest.  
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Update on annual appointments; discuss ideas to recruit volunteers 
Executive Assistant Julie Doucet distributed information on those individuals interested in being 
reappointed for another term. The Community Preservation Committee will require the board to 
interview applicants as two incumbents want to continue, and two new volunteers have expressed their 
interest in serving as well. This may also be the case with the Conservation Commission. The board 
members discussed different way to reach members of the community to increase volunteerism.  
 

Recap from Town Meeting 
The board members were disappointed with the turnout at the town meeting but pleased all went well. 
They discussed moving the date of the town meeting to earlier in April. Town Administrator Tim Bragan 
will investigate the implications with the budget schedule if this were to happen. They will discuss in 
more detail at their Strategic Planning Session in June. 
 

Select Board Reports  
Don Ludwig reported the HES building project was not closed out due to the granted wall. He expects 
this will happen soon. 
 

Erin McBee noted the recent request from the Municipal Affordable Housing Trust on the Housing 
Production Plan. 
 

Kara Minar reported the Planning Board has decided to await resubmittal of language for the Ayer Road 
overlay district from the developer.  
 
 

The meeting adjourned at 8:05pm. 
 

 
Documents referenced: 
Nashua, Squannacook, and Nissitissit Rivers Wild & Scenic Stewardship Council Annual Report – 2022 
One Stop Growth grant letters – dated 5.9.2023 
FY24 – appointment update docs 
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